
Regional Transportation District

Our mission:
To meet our constituents’present and future public transit needs by offering safe, clean,
reliable, courteous, accessible, and cost-effective service throughout the District. ~

Memorandum
To: Phillip A. Washington, General Manager

From: Bill Van Meter, Assistant General Manager,~

Date: October 7, 2011

Subject: Park-n-Ride Utilization Report

Attached is a copy of the District’s latest Park-n-Ride report, updated for the period July
through September 2011. This report shows the average vehicle utilization for each Park-
n-Ride for each month of the reporting period, the average utilization for the quarter, the
average utilization for the previous quarter, an average utilization of the past 1 2 months,
and the percent of capacity used for the time frame, for each of the quarters, and for the
past 1 2 months.

The information is marked as follows:

• Park-n-Rides that have at least 85% usage overall, based on the average for the
quarter (“Current Quarter” column), are bolded.

• In the “Comparison” column, which shows the percent change in usage between
the previous quarter (second quarter 2011) and the current quarter, those Park-n-
Rides with a decrease in usage are italicized.

• In the “Past 1 2 Months” column, the Park-n-Ride data is in bold if its percent of
usage is 85% or more.

As the table shows, compared to last quarter, light rail Park-n-Ride usage decreased by
8%, but bus Park-n-Ride use increased by 1 %. Overall, park-n-Ride usage decreased 4%
from last quarter.

Please forward questions, comments or corrections on this park-n-Ride utilization report to
Genevieve Hutchison, FAS-73, or ext. 2054, or genevieve.hutchison@Irtd~denver.com.

cc: RTD Board of Directors (1 6 copies)
Bruce Abel, Assistant General Manager, Bus Operations
Susan Altes, Manager, Real Property
Kevin Baldwin, Facilities Maintenance Manager, Public Facilities
John Bastian, Supervisor, Public Facilities Maintenance
Mike Carlson, Supervisor, Public Facilities Maintenance
Rick Clarke, Assistant General Manager, Capital Programs



June Eckwali, Administrative Assistant, Facilities Mgmt
Bill Ferares, Supervisor, Facilities Maintenance Engineering
Dave Genova, Assistant General Manager, Safety, Security & Facilities
Mike Gil, Deputy Assistant General Manager, Bus Operations
Cory Granrud, Park-n-Ride Design Manager
Jim Hernandez, Facilities Maintenance Manager — Contracted Public facilities
Terry Howerter, Chief Financial Officer
Janet Huhn, Administrative Secretary, Bus Transit Facilities, Design & Construction
Rosemary Ivie, Real Property Specialist
Dan Jackson, Lead GIS Architect
Austin Jenkins, Assistant General Manager, Rail Operations
Jeff Kay, Deputy Project Manager, DUS Design
Maria Lien, General Counsel
Brian Matthews, Manager, Special Services
Tony McCaulay, Senior Manager, Marketing
Doug Monroe, Service Development
Karen Morales, FasTracks Public Information Team
Steve Pilon, Senior Manager, Facilities
Joanne Rasmussen, Operating Division Secretary
Scott Reed, Assistant General Manager, Communications
Richard Rost, Manager of Facilities Engineering
Service Planning and Scheduling Staff
Cal Shankster, Light Rail Maintenance of Way Manager
John Shonsey, Sr. Manager, Engineering (2 copies)
Errol Stevens, Sr. Manager, Facilities
Planning Staff
Stan Szabelak, Engineering Project Manager
Lorraine Taylor, Bus Stop Program Supervisor
Pauletta Tonilas, FasTracks Public Information Manager
Greg Yates, General Superintendent of Transportation
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